Appendix B. Partnership Agreement between the Lead Applicant and

Statutory Partner
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To be eligible for funding, the Lead Applicant must include in the application a copy of a written and signed
Partnership Agreement with the Statutory Partner that is legally binding. At a minimum, the Partnership
Agreement must specify the following:

Who will be the Lead Applicant and the Statutory Partner.

The Lead Applicant is responsible for the overall management, performance, oversight, and
reporting responsibilities under the grant, and for making subawards to Collaborating Entities.
The Lead Applicant will be responsible for the receipt of federal funds from EPA and the proper
expenditure of these funds and will bear liability for unallowable costs.

The roles and responsibilities of the Lead and Statutory Partner for project activities and how
disputes between them will be handled and resolved. Please note that EPA is not a party to the
Partnership Agreement, and any disputes between the parties must be resolved under the law
applicable to the Partnership Agreement.

The Lead Applicant is responsible for compliance and legal issues, and managing risks associated
with the project. It must also describe the procedures for replacing a Statutory Partner with another
Statutory Partner, and for ensuring the replacement has the comparable expertise, experience,
knowledge, and qualifications of the replaced Statutory Partner to ensure successful grant
completion within 3 years. Replacement may be necessary for various reasons including
performance issues. Note that replacement requires prior approval by an authorized EPA official
pursuant to 2 CFR 200.308(c)6).

The Lead Applicant and Statutory Partner’s agreement, if the proposed application is selected for
award, to enter a subaward that complies with the subaward requirements in the grant regulations
at 2 CFR 200.331 and in EPA’s Subaward Policy and related guidance and that contains terms and
conditions including those above.
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